
TOWN OF HARWICH

WASTEWATER SUPPORT COMMITTEE
Donn Griffin Room 
Tuesday, January 8, 2019, 8:30AM
MINUTES

Present:  Chair Sharon Pfleger, Peter Hughes, Noreen Donahue, Ann Howe, Val Peter
Also present:  BoS Liaison Larry Ballantine, Town Administrator Chris Clark, Health Director Meggan Eldredge
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 AM by Chair Sharon Pfleger and taped for Channel 18.

Public Comment 

Health Director Meggan Eldredge announced that on Jan. 15, 2019, the Board of Health will hold Public Hearings on several of the newly proposed fees associated with sewer connections as well as discussing the process for reviewing sewer connection extension requests.  Meggan will also be attending the weekly Realtors’ meeting to give them an update on the progress of the project.  
Approval of Minutes

Minutes of 12/27/18:



     
Motion to approve by Val Peter



       


Seconded by Ann Howe
       


Vote: Yes-5 No-0 

Correspondence/Announcements   

Topics for the next BoS monthly update to be given by Chair Sharon Pfleger on Jan. 22, 2019 were discussed.  Suggestions included Robo Call sign up steps, Construction Bid schedule, Wastewater Information Center space and continuing questions about loans and financial assistance for hook-ups. 
County Sewer Loan Program & Financial Assistance     
Town Administrator Chris Clark stated that he met with Kendall Ayers of the County Septic/Sewer Loan Program to see if there was a way to provide residents with an interest percentage lower than the 5% generally available.  Mr. Clark proposed using this lower interest method to give relief to lower income residents.  Income eligibility criteria would have to be established and Chris suggested that the Wastewater Committee write such a program.  Members agreed that this type of endeavor was not within their purview.     
Noreen Donahue explained that the committee members were getting requests for two different types of financial relief.  One request was that the Town pursue a method of allowing for lower percentage (0%-2%) loans for all sewer connections.  And the second request was that the Town pursue a system of rebates or offsets for a portion of the costs incurred by low income residents. 
BoS Larry Ballantine and Chris Clark will continue to look at what options are available for financial relief programs for Phase 2 residents.  Any programs would require votes at May 2019 Town Meeting and Warrant Articles would have to be submitted for their consideration.        
Updates from the Town Administrator     

Construction Bid documents are being prepared by CDM Smith, the Town’s Wastewater Engineering consultant and it is expected that they will go out in March/April of 2019.  Pump station planning including acquiring some easements where needed is underway.  Grinder pump issues are still being explored, but the anticipated number of these pumps needed has been reduced from the original plan.  The D/H/Y (Dennis, Harwich, Yarmouth) Community Partnership discussions regarding regionalization of some wastewater services continue to proceed.    
Neighborhood Liaison Definition and “Contact Card” Discussion
At the last meeting, the committee had started a discussion of what would comprise the attributes of “neighborhood liaisons”.  Val and Noreen distributed a draft list of liaison components that they had developed.  The committee members will send feedback on that list and any other thoughts to Noreen and the discussion will continue at the next meeting.

Previously, out of this liaison discussion had come a suggestion from Water Superintendent Dan Pelletier regarding the proper way to contact residents with information as the project progresses.  Dan had suggested that a “Contact Card” be sent to each resident in Phase 2.  The Card would be a postage paid postcard where preferred forms of contact and other demographic information could be indicated and returned to the Committee and/or the Town.  Noreen will compose a draft “Contact Card” for discussion at the next meeting.      
Next Meeting Date – Thursday, January 24, 2019 at 6:00PM in Town Hall.
Adjournment - 10:25 AM
Minutes respectfully submitted by Noreen Donahue, Clerk.


